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TYNGSBOROUGH  TOWN  CLERK
2018 DOG LICENSES will be available at the Town Clerk’s office 
or by mail by mid-October.  Male/female licenses are $11.00 and 
spayed/neutered licenses are $7.00.  Current rabies vaccination is 
required.  If renewing by mail, please enclose a stamped envelope 
for the license.  
     Please contact the office at 978-649-2300 extension 129 or 
email to jshifres@tyngsboroughma.gov with any questions. 

You are invited to the Friends of the Council on Aging
 Annual  holiday  fair  &  Tag  sale!

Saturday, October 28th,  9:30am-2:30pm 
At the Tyngsborough Council on Aging Senior Center, 169 Westford 
Rd Tyngsborough, MA.  Baked goods, Knitted & Crochet Items, 
Decorative handbags, Jewelry, Candy Arrangements, Jams, Relish 
& Pickles, Doll Clothes, Raffle Table and Silent Auction.  Lunch 
Available.
Please support the Friends of the Tyngsborough Council on Aging.

TYNGSBORO  GARDEN  CLUB   

Making Tyngsboro beautiful with flowers 

     The Club very much enjoyed our first meeting at the Rose of 
Sharon in Dunstable for a flower arranging presentation by Melissa. 
Members subsequently had an opportunity to make their own beau-
tiful floral pieces.
      Our October meeting was changed from Tuesday to Wednes-
day Oct 4th, in co-ordination with the library  for a presentation on 
Turbans, Turks, and Tulips- the history of the tulip. This took place 
at the library meeting room at 5:30 for a meeting followed by the  
presentation at 6:00.  
       The Garden Clubs meets the first Tuesday of the month 
September-November and February-April.  If you love gardening, 
want to learn about gardening or just want to join a group of great 
people, new members are always welcome!
     For more information about our November meeting visit our 
website at:  tyngsboroughgarden-club.tripod.com or find us on
Facebook at Tyngsborough Garden Club or contact Debbie
Schneider at 978-649-6362.

     This is the month for a Friends’ big fund raiser – the Fall Book 
and Bake Sale!! The sale is open to Friends members on Friday, 
October 20 (7-9 p.m.), and to the public on Saturday, October 
21 (8:30 a.m.-2:30 p.m.). There is always a good supply of used 
books, CDs, DVDs, puzzles, and jewelry to buy.  In addition, this 
year we will again sell clean, gently-used Halloween costumes!  Of 
course the sale includes fresh baked goods prepared by some 
fantastic bakers in town. Plan ahead for costumes and gifts for the 
holidays.  They will be here sooner than you think!
     You can always join the Friends when attending the book sale.  
The dues are tax deductible since the Friends is a 501(c)(3) non-
profit organization.  Checks or cash are accepted for the annual 
dues.  Check the Library website for an application at http://www.
tynglib.org/index.php/friends-of-library.  Also, please visit us on 
Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/FOTPL
     The Friends have purchased a NEW pass for the Library so 
patrons can purchase UMass Lowell ice hockey and basketball 
game tickets.  Each pass bearer can purchase up to 10 tickets at 
a time for half the door price. The passes are date/game specific.  
Bring your family and friends together to enjoy the fun!  Visit the 
library or the website for the passes.
Our monthly meeting in November will be held at the Library, 
25 Bryant Lane, Monday, Nov. 6 from 7–8 p.m.  Please join us!

Friends of THE  
Tyngsborough
Public  Library

Tyngsboro  High  School
and  Middle  School  SPORTS

HOMECOMING  will take place on
Saturday, October 21st for all teams.

Fall 2017 Sports Award Night for all athletes who play a 
High School sport only will take place on: Monday, December 4th 
at 7:00pm in the Ciampa Performing Arts Center-HS Auditorium

IN  MEMORY  OF
Charles S. Morris
Katherine A. Campbell Romanowski
Ruth I. Menezes Simonds
Arthur E. Clare
Geraldine Gadourey Manning
Janina Dziubek Blais
Dolores Fournier Comtois
Dimas M. Amarante
Lena L. Oliveira

Maurice W. Lagasse
Mary T. Croke
Rita M. Coyle Falardeau Britt
Carolyn J. Dusseault Drury
Claire Lois Burton Dunning
Martin J. “Mickey” Finn
George William McCarthy
Shirley Bowles McLaughlin
Milton C. Monoxelos

Marjorie Pendergast Reardon Maybury

 Trick or Treat will be held
Tuesday, October 31st 

from 6-8pm.
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Merrimack  Valley  Housing 
Partnership

      Project Genesis Home Buyer Training classes - Topics include 
an overview of the home buying process, the mortgage application 
process, legal aspects, home inspections, household budgeting and 
down payment assistance programs. The fee is $100.00 includes all 
materials and 4 sessions.  Learn about the home buying process. 
A series (4 classes) November 7, 8, 14, 15 (Tues & Wed Night)
from 6:30 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  The next session will be held on 
November 28, 29, December 5, 6. Classes are held at Middlesex 
Community College, 67 Middle St.,Classroom 405, Downtown Low-
ell. Register online at www.mvhp.org or call 978-459-8490.
   Landlord Training Classes are held from 5pm to 8:45pm on the 
following date, September 25, October 25 as well as other future 
dates.  Please check online for other available classes.

TYNGSBOROUGH
SCHOLARSHIP  TRUST
P.O. Box 547, Tyngsborough, MA 01879

www.TyngsboroughScholarshipTrust.org
1963 * Celebrating 54 Years * 2017

     The 33rd TST Community Calendar will be available for 
purchase for $5 by contacting Daniela diMari at 978-649-2527. The 
community calendar features dates of Town and School meetings, 
early release days, MCAS dates and school vacation dates.
     The popular TST Gift Card Fundraiser will also begin 
in October. Order forms will be available on the TST web site begin-
ning at that time. Gift cards will look just like those purchased in 
stores and will have the same terms and conditions.  You receive 
dollar for dollar value on the cards you buy and TST receives a 
percentage of every dollar you spend.
     8th Annual Taste of the Town event DATE CHANGED 
TO Thursday, October 26th. Princeton Station, 147 Princeton St., 
N. Chelmsford from 7 to 9:30pm. Enjoy the tastes of Lunch, Dinner 
& Dessert. Live Music. Participating Restaurants and Vendors. 
Featuring local restaurants. www.tyngsboroughscholarshiptrust.org 
for updates
     The 14th annual Holiday Marketplace will take place 
on November 5th at the Tyngsborough Elementary School from 9 
a.m. to 2 p.m., and will feature exhibitors of handcrafted items, gifts, 
and decorative items, as well as business services and representa-
tives of the home based business work force.  Exhibitors wishing to 
reserve a table for this event may contact Karen O’Donnell, Holiday 
Marketplace Chair, at tyngsboroughmarketplace@gmail.com. The 
TST will be coordinating the Holiday Marketplace with EFT’s 10th 
Annual Tyngsborough Trot 5K Walk/Run for Education. 
     TST information is available in the Community News portion of 
our public schools’ weekly email blast. The TST is actively recruiting 
new members and invites you to join our meetings on the second 
Wednesday of the month at the Tyngsborough Town Hall at 7:00 
pm. Please check out our website http://www.tyngsborough-
scholarship.org/ or send email to info@TygnsboroughScholar-
shipTrust.org with any questions.

POLICE & FIRE EMERGENCY 911
Fire Dept.   978 649-7671     Police Dept.  978 649-7504

TOWN OF TYNGSBOROUGH
TOWN HALL, 25 BRYANTS LANE

OFFICES OPEN
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Friday 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Meeting schedules are posted at the front entrace of the Town Hall

Town Hall Directory  Main Number 978-649-2300
Town Accountant	 Ext. 124
Assessor’s Office	 Ext. 121
Board of Appeals	 Ext. 112
Board of Health	 Ext. 118
Building Office	 Ext. 112
Town Clerk	 Ext. 129
Town Collector	 Ext. 128
Conservation Office	 Ext. 116
Capital Asset Mgmt Com	 Ext. 124

Media Dept.	 Ext. 140
Planning Board	 Ext. 115
Town Treasurer	 Ext. 126
Veteran’s Agent	 Ext. 131
Sewer Dept.	 Ext. 134
Board of Selectmen	 Ext. 100
Town Administrator	 Ext. 100
Recreation & Parks	 Ext. 150

http://www.tyngsboroughscholarship.org/
http://www.tyngsboroughscholarship.org/
mailto:info@TygnsboroughScholarshipTrust.org
mailto:info@TygnsboroughScholarshipTrust.org


TYNGSBOROUGH
VETERINARY HOSPITAL

“By the Bridge”
3 FARWELL ROAD · TYNGSBOROUGH, MA 01879

TEL: (978) 649-3909

Thomas Walsh, D.V.M.

Daily Appointments Available
Monday thru Saturday

              Evening Hours
            by Appointment Only

Emergency Service Available

Marie’s Critter Sitter
Call 

978-433-3187

Now Located at 315 Middlesex Rd., Tyngsboro, MA
  Brand new facitily, expanded group training options, same great

service and community. Call today to take advantage of our
relocation specials!

Welcome to your neighborhood 24-hour gym in Tyngsboro!
Whether you’re a beginner or a fitness regular, we’ll help you

Get to a healthier place.®
 (978) 649-6537- www.anytimefitness.com

TYNGSBOROUGH
MUFFLER  AND  BRAKE

166 Lakeview Ave. •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

978-649-7163
Call ahead for faster service.

Hours 8am to 5pm • Monday – Friday

• We service all makes and models
• We offer Diagnostics and Complete Auto    	
  Service for foreign and domestic vehicles 
• Auto Sales

AMAZING  MINDS  CHILDCARE  CENTER
315 Middlesex Rd., Unit 4A

Tyngsboro, MA 01879
978-649-9999

www.amazingminds.wix.com/daycare
Jen Eldredge - Director  •  Kathy Ronan - Owner

“A Home Away From Home”

Now Accepting Enrollments
20% OFF for 4 weeks

New enrollments only

Education  Foundation
Tyngsborough
www.EFTyng.org

     Welcome back students, parents and teachers to another school 
year! Is your son or daughter talking about some great new thing 
in their classroom that their teacher got with a grant from EFT? We 
hope the ChromeBooks, maker space equipment, creative class-
room furniture, 3-D pens, ceramic kiln, and more, help enhance 
student learning across our public schools. Thank you to the many 
local businesses for supporting our mission to support innovation in 
the classroom and thank you to the hundreds of residents who at-
tended our fundraising events last year. We hope you had fun while 
helping us support students and teachers. Thanks to all of you, EFT 
has been able to award over $187,000 in educational grants!
     EFT and the (senior) THS class of 2018 will be holding our 6th 
Annual Helicopter Football Drop during half-time at the Thanks-
giving Football Game. You can purchase a football (1 for $10, 3 for 
$25) from any senior high school student or during the first half of 
the Thanksgiving. Come watch the helicopter drop the balls and see 
who wins the $100, $200, and $500 prize! Maybe it will be YOU!
     The 10th Annual Tyngsborough Trot 5K Road Race/Walk for 
Education will take place on Sunday, November 5th at the Tyngs-
borough Elementary School. Runners and walkers may register 
by visiting www.lightboxreg.com, by picking up a registration form 
at our public schools, or in person on the morning of the race (by 
9:45 am). Registration forms are also available on our web site 
eftyng.org. Register before October 21 and take advantage of a 
discounted registration fee. Cash prizes will be awarded to the top 
three male and female runners, and medal awards will be given to 
the top three male and female runners in 7 different age categories. 
The FREE mile Kids Fun Run (for children 12 and under) begins 
at 10 am and the 5K begins at 10:30 am. After the race you can do 
some holiday shopping and get some warm refreshments inside the 
school, at the Annual Holiday Market Place, hosted by the Tyngs-
borough Scholarship Trust. 
     EFT needs more members or volunteers! We are especially 
looking for parents of elementary and middle school students. What 
a great way to get involved in your town. You can start small or go 
all in with us. There are little jobs and big jobs that need to be done. 
Or you can start attending our board meetings to see if EFT is the 
right group for you to join. Please contact our President, Theresa 
Manning, at eftyng@gmail.com. An easy way to support our efforts 
is to start your Amazon shopping at smile.amazon.com and desig-
nate the Education Foundation for Tyngsborough as your cause.       	
       Together we are bridging the gap. Like us on Facebook!

Merrimack  Valley  Jewish
Study  Havurah

 We are an egalitarian community of learners doing Torah Lishma, 
“study for it’s own sake.” We study the Hebrew Bible and the classic 
texts of rabbinic Judaism. We are open to classical modes of study, 
drawing from the millennia of wisdom of classical rabbinic com-
mentators, as well as modern modes of learning from non-Orthodox 
scholars. This is a family-friendly, safe-space to study Jewish texts. 
Always looking for new, friendly faces to learn & have coffee with 
us. We meet at Temple Beth Abraham in Nashua, on most Tues 
& Thurs, 5:15-6:15pm. (see FB page for specific dates. Email for 
details.) https://www.facebook.com/groups/1618060978426822/

Join  Tyngsborough  Citizens
     If you are new to Tyngsborough, welcome! If you are not new 
but want to know more or want to know how you can get involved, 
you are invited to join over 450 fellow residents in our on-line 
community forum. Tyngsborough Citizens is a Yahoo Group and 
membership in our group is open to all residents of Tyngsborough. 
We share information about town and school happenings and ideas 
for how to make our town even better. We are not an anonymous 
group; residents share their name and address when posting. We 
strive to keep the conversations civil and constructive.  Please visit 
tyngsboroughcitizens-subscribe@yahoogroups.com to join. 

http://www.lightboxreg.com/tyngsborough-trot-5k-road-race-walk-for-education_2016


Tyngsboro Cosmetic Dentistry
James Yankowskas DDS

  Brad Mattison DMD

  15 Pondview Sq.  •  Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
978-649-7773

tyngsborocosmeticdentist.com
  New Patients Welcome

Evening and Saturday appointments available

Town of Tyngsborough
On Facebook: www.facebook.com/tyngsboroughma

On Twitter: www.twitter.com/tyngsboroughma
Tyngsborough Police

On Facebook: www.facebook.com/tyngsboroughpolice
On Twitter: www.twitter.com/tyngsboroughPD

TYNGSBOROUGH  
RECREATION 

Call 978-649-2300 Ext. 150
The Recreation Committee meets at the Recreation Center 120 
Westford Road the first Monday of the month at 7pm.  Additional 
information may be found on our website at TyngsboroughRec.
com  Friend us on Facebook. Seeking new members. Currently 
three open seats.  Join us!
Pound It’s a high-intensity, full-body, 45-minute workout that 
combines interval training, squats, lunges, plyometrics, and pilates 
with drumming—lots of drumming—with sticks that are heavier 
than average drumsticks. Come join the class! Fall session began 
Tuesday, September 12th at 6:30PM Recreation Center. Yoga mat 
required. 
Festival of Trees Committee The Festival of Trees Committee is 
looking for new members to help create holiday displays and trees 
and help with crafts and set up. Come join us for some holiday fun!! 
Contact the Rec. Office or 978-828-6589. Tree Decorations and 
Ornament Drive  Do you have tree decorations and ornaments you 
would like to purge from your home? Drop them off at the Town Hall 
25 Bryants Lane. Donation receipt provided. 
YOUTH BASKETBALL PROGRAM (Girls and Boys): Travel 
Teams Little All Stars (Preschool and Kindergarten) registration 
deadline: Nov. 18

th
. See www.TyngsboroughRec.com for program 

calendar, descriptions, fees, and registration. 
The Great Pumpkin Walk, Night of Lights BICENTENNIAL 
Field Complex, T.E.S Saturday, October 28th 5:45pm-8:00pm 
(immediately following PTO Trunk or Treat) *Display your carved 
jack-o-lantern RAFFLE PRIZE 1 ticket given for each carved jack-
o-lantern, the more you bring the more chances to WIN A DELUXE 
PIZZA PARTY FOR 10 AT ROLLER KINGDOM (skate time, skates, 
pizza, drink, 25 prize tickets per child $160 value)  Be included in 
the costume parade at 5:45 Follow the glowing path of pumpkins 
Complimentary treats served Costumed spectators encouraged. 
Movie shown outside “It’s the Great Pumpkin Charlie Brown” *Carve 
your jack-o-lanterns at home and drop them off at the field 1:00- 
4:00pm to be included in the display. Pumpkins can be retrieved 
from the field at 8:00 PM or by Sunday, Oct. 29 (please leave them 
until 8pm 10/28 for all to enjoy). Scout Troops, Organizations, Clubs 
and Businesses encouraged to participate. Note:(TPRC is not 
Responsible for Pumpkins left @ the field) 
9th ANNUAL FESTIVAL OF TREES -November 30 -December 
3, 2017  Old Town Hall 10 Kendall Road Come see the magical 
display of decorated trees. Tree raffle drawn on Sunday, 5PM. 
Additional raffle items beyond trees! Our registration deadline 
November 20, is fast approaching. Become an important part of 
Tyngsborough’s Festival of Trees by choosing to donate a tree, 
wreath or other holiday decoration! Your beautiful decor will be 
displayed for four days and viewed by hundreds of people from 
throughout New England, and one lucky winner will get to take 
your creation home and talk about it for years to come! Whether 
you’re advertising your business, promoting your organization, 
showcasing your children’s creations or decorating a tree for 
yourself or your family, you’ll be proud to be an important part of this 
exciting annual event. Best of all, your donation contributes to the 
mission of the Festival of Trees, to support the programs, parks and 
athletics of Tyngsborough Recreation. Click the Register button at 
tyngsboroughrec.com for your Tree Donation. If you have questions 
about donating a tree for 2017, please call 978-978-828-6589 or 
email the 2017 Tree Coordinator at holidayfestivaloftrees@gmail.
com leaving your name, address, email, and telephone number. 
Holiday Boutique at the Festival of Trees Calling all crafters! 
Selling has never been so easy. If you are looking for a great event 
to get exposure for your business, look no further. The Festival of 
Trees Boutique is a great way to grow your craft business. Get your 
wares in front of hundreds of people over our 4 day event to sell 
your product and grow your contact list. • Targeted audience for 
holiday vendors • No time requirements We are currently seeking 
vendors of all sizes and shapes to be part of this fantastic event. If 
you are a crafter or artists wishing to showcase and sell your
work locally in the Merrimack Valley as well as help a great cause, 
please contact us.

http://www.tyngsboroughrec.com/
http://tyngsboroughrec.com
mailto:holidayfestivaloftrees@gmail.com
mailto:holidayfestivaloftrees@gmail.com
mailto:holidayfestivaloftrees@gmail.com


License
17172A
Tyngsboro, MA

Wiring for Portable and Standby Generators
    steve@desousaelectric.net

DeSousa Electrical Service Inc.
Serving the area for 20 years

Commercial-Residential

Insured
Master
Electrician

Service Calls
New Construction
Additions

Small Electrical Jobs
Remodels
Service Upgrades

Internet and TV Wiring

Cell
978-621-7221

Mark DeSousa                   Steve Laurencio

Aerial Bucket Service
Pruning • Removals • Stump Cutting

Free Estimates • Fully Insured

e-mail: nicolwoodworks@mac.com

DUNSTABLE

978-649-4474

Year-Round Professional Service
DAVE NICOL

•WELLNESS CLINIC COA, 169 Westford Rd  978-649-9211 Nancy 
Harding, RN, from the Circle Home, Inc.  1st Tues each month.
•WELLNESS CLINIC at ELDERLY HOUSING  Nancy Harding, RN, 
from the Circle Home, Inc.   Red Pines Elderly Housing, the third 
Tuesday of each month from  8:30 - 9:30.   Brinley Terrace Elderly 
Housing, the fourth Tuesday of each month 8:30-10:00.

Tyngsborough
Council on Aging

PLEASE  SIGN IN WHEN YOU COME TO THE CENTER!!  
Hours of Operation are Monday thru Friday 8-4.  Bus 8:15-3.
Lunch is served promptly @ 11:30 everyday must make
reservations 2 days in advance BEFORE NOON Call 978-649-9211  
$2.00 for seniors & $4.50 for non-seniors

169 Westford Rd., Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Mailing Address: 25 Bryants Lane, Tyngsborough, MA 01879

Email: Broche@tyngsboroughma.gov
councilonaging@tyngsboroughma.gov

CENTER CLOSED: Monday, October 9th for Columbus Day; 
Friday, November 10th for Veterans Day and November 23rd and 
24th for the Thanksgiving Holiday.
THANKSGIVING  DINNER  Tickets on Sale October 11th  $7.00
FLU & PNEUMONIA SHOTS Wednesday October 11th. The 
Tyngsborough Family Pharmacy will be giving out FLU SHOTS 
to anyone over 60 at the Tyngsborough Council on Aging, 169 
Westford Rd  First Come First Served If you want a PNEUMONIA 
SHOT, please call the Center 978-649-9211
AUTUMN TEA GATHERING   Wednesday, October 11th, 1:00   
Help us welcome the comforting aromas and colors of fall at our 
semi-annual afternoon tea There will be 6 different delicious teas 
to sample. If you like to cook or bake, bring in a homemade savory 
or sweet to share. And if you have your own teacup, please bring it, 
otherwise we have extras. 
VETERANS’ COFFEE HOUR  Thursday, October 12th 9:30AM - 
10:30AM   (run by Pat Wojtas  - Town Veteran’s Agent) This is an 
informal group that meets on the second Thursday of the month to 
reminisce about time served and discuss benefits that are available 
to veterans.  Come on down and have a cup of coffee and a donut 
amongst friends!
STITCHERS LEARN HOW TO STITCH FOR A CAUSE   This 
project is sponsored by Friends COA. 
SHINE Serving Health Insurance Needs of Everyone. Wed Oct 18
8:30-12:30 Our Counselor, Lillian Colby, will be at the center every 
third Wednesday of the month.  Call 978-649-9211 to schedule 
appointment. Bring insurance cards & list of your prescriptions. 
During Medicare Open Enrollment (October 15 - December 7), 
you may change your insurance plan for next year.  
SENIOR/VETERAN BREAKFAST Thursday, October 19th, 8:30      
Sponsored by Lion’s Club.  Come start your day with a healthy 
FREE breakfast. Greater Lowell Technical High School will be here 
doing Under Hood Inspections “fluid checks” free.  It’s always good 
to prepare for the winter months. Count goes in October 13th
COMPUTER HELP FOR SENIORS  Thursday, October 19th, once 
a month, the third Thursday of the month. Bring your device and 
anything else that you might need to make the most of your time.  
Instructor Joe Delgardo. If you have signed up and can’t make it, 
please give us a courtesy call.          
LUNCH BUNCH  Wednesday, October 25th, 11:30-1  “Have Lunch 
With a Friend”  If  you need transportation for this trip we will be 
happy to pick you up using the Tyngsborough Bus. Call 2 days in 
advance at 978-649-9211. Mr. Mac Macaroni Cheese. Count Oct 23
HAUNTED HALLOWEEN BASH Monday, October 30th, 11-1  
Come Celebrate Halloween with us if you dare!   Costumes are 
optional but there will be a prize for the “Best Dressed Costume”. 
This will be a Halloween Pot Luck so you can bring your favorite 
Halloween dish or dessert to share.  Entertainment: David Bates: 
“Ghost, Goblins & more” stories... “The night is dark and the goblins 
are out, and the witches and black cats are prowling about”.                                                                    
FRIENDS OF THE COUNCIL ON AGING   CRAFT FAIR, 
Saturday, October 28th,  9:30-2:30   Tyngsborough Council on 
Aging, 169 Westford Rd Tyngsborough, MA.



The deadline is October 10th for the November issue. 
Have events coming up in?  Send an email to me

anne@NeighborToNeighborNewsletter.com or by mail to
Neighbor to Neighbor, 64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA  01827.

News is placed on a first come, first served basis.
Need details about advertising your business?

You may reach me at 978-419-1914 or send me an email.
Tyngsborough printed issues circulation is 5011 and

Dunstable printed issues circulation is 1299.
Issues available at www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

 Tyngsborough  High  School  
... is proud to announce James Eastwood, Quinn Kilmartin, Sara 
Moran, and Corey O’Neill as the September Students of the Month. 
     James, son of Scott and Diane Eastwood, is a two-year mem-
ber of the National Honor Society and is a recipient of the Rens-
selaer Medal Award, Outstanding Achievement in Science Award, 
the Commitment to Learning Award, Outstanding Achievement in 
Foreign Language Award, Outstanding Achievement in Social Stud-
ies Award, Outstanding Achievement in Computer Science Award, 
and Academic Excellence Award. James is a member of Senior 
Sidekicks and Winter Track Club. He is a captain of the cross-coun-
try team and was named the 2014 MSTCA All-Academic XC Team 
Member. James is also a distance runner and a captain for the track 
team, earning the Most Improved Award and the Most Dedicated 
Award. He has qualified for both Central Mass and State Champion-
ships in the 800m, the mile, and the 4x800m. James volunteers his 
time at numerous water stops at road races, as well as at summer 
Track & Field nights. He enjoys computer gaming, graphic and web 
design, programming, running, and traveling. His favorite subjects 
are math, chemistry, computer science, and engineering. James 
looks forward to graduating from college with a degree in either 
computer science or engineering and to continue on to earn his 
Master’s degree. “The fondest memories I will take with me will be 
all the runs with the cross-country team. The school has prepared 
me for my next chapter in life via education and social skills. I ap-
preciate all the hard work that the teachers and administration put 
into THS to make it a supportive community in which students can 
learn and grow.” 
     Quinn, daughter of Jen and Rick Kilmartin, is a two-year 
member of the National Honor Society and is a recipient of the 
Academic Excellence Award, George Eastman Young Leaders 
Award, Outstanding Achievement in English Award, Global Citizen 
Award, Outstanding Achievement in Science Award, Commitment to 
Learning Award, Core Values Award, and Outstanding Achievement 
in Mathematics Award. She was also selected as a representa-
tive for THS at the Hugh O’Brien Youth Leadership Conference at 
Bentley University during her sophomore year and has represented 
THS at the Massachusetts State House for Student Government 
Day. She is a member of PALS program, Senior Sidekick program 
and BioBuilders program, and she is the president of the Student 
Council. Quinn has played soccer for THS since her freshmen year. 
She volunteers her time as an assistant coach with Tyngsborough 
Youth Soccer and Nashoba Valley Special Olympics swim team. 
She is also an after-school supervisor for the Little Einstein’s Sci-
ence Program at Tyngsborough Elementary School. Quinn enjoys 
hanging out with her friends, cooking, babysitting, and going on 
road trips; her favorite subjects are biology and chemistry. She 
looks forward to earning a degree in biochemistry and finding a job 
where she can help others. “I will always be grateful for Dr. Ravgiala 
and Mr. Conlon for fostering my love for science. Tyngsborough 
Public Schools have given me the tools to succeed in college and 
beyond. I will never forget spaghetti suppers with the soccer team, 
Friday night football games with my friends, and the weekly study 
groups at Barnes and Noble.” 
     Sara, daughter of Deidre and Mike Moran, is a two-year mem-
ber and president of the National Honor Society. She is the recipi-
ent of the Academic Excellence Award, Outstanding Achievement 
in Math Award, Outstanding Achievement in Science Award, and 
Harvard Book Award. Sara is a member of BioBuilders Biodesign 
Club, Student Council, and the PALS Program. She is a member 
of both THS soccer team and track-and-field team. Sara volunteers 
her time for the Little Einstein program at Tyngsborough Elemen-
tary School, Nashua Soup Kitchen, Toys For Tots in Lowell, CHWC 
Roanoke and New Jersey, and for various blood drives. She enjoys 
reading, playing Boggle, playing soccer, and hiking. Her favorite 
subjects are AP Chemistry, AP Biology, English, and math. Sara 
looks forward to going to college to study biochemistry and neuro-
science, graduating medical school, having a successful career in 
anesthesiology, and having a family and a happy life. “I have gained 
a thirst for knowledge and an ever-growing desire to learn from 
my time spent at THS. The school has given me the opportunity to 
explore my interests and to get to know my community better. I will 
always remember Homecoming, as well as my teachers and friends 
who made high school a fun place to be.”

 Corey, son of Shawn and Debbie O’Neill, is a two year member 
of National Honor Society and is the recipient of the Frederick Dou-
glass and Susan B. Anthony Award, the Certificate of Academic Ex-
cellence Award by the Mass Association of School Superintendents, 
and the Academic Excellence Award. He was also a Hugh O’Brien 
Youth Leadership Conference Representative and he represented 
THS at the Massachusetts State House for Student Government 
Day. Corey is a member of the PALS Program, the Senior Sidekick 
program, and the Student Council. He is the senior class president 
and the student representative for the school committee. Corey has 
been a member of both the lacrosse and track teams, but his sport 
of choice is cross-country. Not only is he a captain of the team, he 
was named team MVP, a Lowell Sun All-Star, and to the MIAA All-
Academic Team. He volunteers his time at PTO events, the Nashua 
Soup Kitchen, and with the Give Kids The World program. Corey 
enjoys supporting THS at sporting events with friends and entrepre-
neuring; his favorite classes are business classes. He looks forward 
to attending a four-year university to study business. When asked 
what he has taken away from THS, Corey said: “How to lead my 
peers. Met and gained lots of friends with being involved. Showing 
school spirit with my friends. [I am] Very passionate about every-
thing I do here at THS. Making THS Great Again.”’

BUDGET  BUDDIES
Budget Buddies helps low-income women become more
economically self-sufficient and transform their lives by teaching 
them core money-management skills and pairing them with person-
al financial coaches.  We partner with local social service agencies 
and community volunteers to provide individualized training in basic 
money management. Please come along to a no obligation Vol-
unteer Information Night in Chelmsford MA.  Please call (978)-
703-0820 for details – our website is www.budgetbuddies.org



978-649-4349
www.FarmerConstruction.US

Find us on Angie’s List
Lic. #006732     Reg. # 105897
• Insured  • Quality References

Additions Our Specialty

• Garages
• Basements
• Kitchens
• Baths
• Windows
• Porches
• Decks
• Roofs

•  Tree climber or bucket truck
•  Crane work and stump grinding
•  Shrub/tree removal or pruning
•  Insured Mass Arborist #2165

GreenleafsTreeService.com

Rich Gambale
978-649-7084

Library Hours: Monday & Wednesday, 10:30 a.m. – 8 p.m.
       	            Tuesday & Thursday, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m.

Saturdays 9 a.m.-2 p.m.

THE TYNGSBOROUGH  PUBLIC  LIBRARY
25 Bryant Lane, Tyngsborough  978-649-7361   www.tynglib.org

Library CLOSED Mon, Oct 9, in observance of Columbus Day.
• Paranormal Evening, Wednesday, October 18, 6:30-7:30 p.m. 
Adults, tweens & teens (Grades 6-12)  Mass Ghost Hunters Para-
normal Society will present a brief history of the Paranormal, dis-
cuss equipment & investigation methods, share some of their most 
interesting cases & follow with Q&A session. Registration preferred.
• Meet the Author: Ted Reinstein, Wicked Pissed: New Eng-
land’s Most Famous Feuds, Wednesday, October 25, 6-8 p.m. 
From sports to politics, food to finance, aviation to engineering, 
to bitter disputes over simple boundaries, New England’s feuds 
have peppered the region’s life for centuries. Reinstein, reporter 
for WCVB-TV’s nightly news magazine, Chronicle, will bring to life 
many of the spats and arguments that have shaped the area. This 
program is supported in part by a grant from the Tyngsborough Cul-
tural Council, a local agency that is supported by the
Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency.           
• Adult Coloring Club, 1st Wednesday each month, 6:30-8 pm-
Coloring sheets & pencils are provided.
• Tech/Library Catalog Advice by Appointment Individual lessons 
on the new catalog, PCs, android tablets & phones, Excel, MS 
Word, downloadable e-books & audiobooks and more. Tuesdays, 
11:30-1:30, Wednesdays, 7-8 p.m. Registration required. 
• Open Minds Literacy Yoga, Ages 3-5. Tuesdays, October 
10-November 14, 10-10:45 a.m. Registration required. • Thoreau 
Storytime for Kids, Ages 3-10. Saturday, October 7, 10:30 - 
11:00 a.m. Celebrate 200 years of author David Henry Thoreau. 
Through a special children’s book and activity, learn about Thoreau, 
his life, world and ideas. Drop in. • Halloween Storytime and 
Parade, Thursday, October 26, 1:00 p.m. Ages 3-6. Wear your 
costume! After storytime, join our parade and go trick-or-treating in 
the library and town hall. Younger siblings welcome. Drop in. 
Pokemon Club, Wednesday, October  11, 4-5:00 p.m. Ages 8-13. 
Bring your own cards or handheld device. Enter a raffle to win a 
pack of cards. Drop in. • Lego Club: Saturday, October 12, 10 
a.m.-12:00 p.m. Grades K-6. Drop in.  • Sound Play Family Music 
Program: Saturday, October 7, 1-1:40 p.m. Infants to age 5. 
Music and movement in a fun, playful program and includes singing, 
dancing, playing instruments & more. Drop in. • Books and Babies, 
Thursday, October 5, 10:00-11:00 a.m. Infants to three year 
olds.  Drop in. • Tiny Tots Storytime: Wednesday, October 18, 
11-11:30 a.m. Infants to three years. Drop in. • Storytimes for 3-5 
year olds.  Thursdays at 1:00 p.m. Pick up a Storytime Passport 
and earn a stamp each week. Maybe you’ll earn a prize! Drop in.
Ukulele Workshop with Julie Stepanek, Wednesday, Novem-
ber 8, 6:30 – 8 p.m. For teens & adults. Learn to play a ukulele 
in 90 minutes. Julie will teach the fundamentals of ukulele playing 
and have you playing a song by the end of the evening! Ukuleles 
provided (bring your own). Registration required. • New for You! 
Children’s Room Celebration, Saturday, November 18, 10 a.m.- 
2 p.m. Celebrate the Children’s Room new look, creative things to 
check out and Tween area. Facepainting & balloons, 10 a.m.- 1 
p.m. Refreshments. Drop in! Makerspace: Virtual Reality, Robot-
ics and more! Saturday, November 18, 10 a.m.- 2 p.m. Session 
One: 10 a.m. – 12 p.m.  for ages 7-12 with an adult; Session 
Two: 12 – 2 p.m. for adults and teens ages 13+. Funded by a 
grant from the Tyngsborough Cultural Council. Registration re-
quired.
• Writer’s Group, Mondays at 6:30 p.m. Feedback and publishing 
tips; all genres. Contact Karen Johnson at 978-649-7132 or kjohn-
son39@comcast.net.
• Board of Library Trustees - 3rd Thursday of each month at 6:45 
in the Library. Check the Library’s website for schedule changes. • 
Rep. Colleen Garry (or a representative) Office Hour – Septem-
ber-May, third Saturday of each month from 9-10 a.m.

Artists & collectors, contact the Library to discuss scheduling an 
exhibit in the gallery or display case.

Register for TPL programs by calling the Library or using the 
contact form on the website.
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MACDONALD 
GENERAL  CONTRACTING
• ROOFING  •  SIDING
• WINDOWS  •  DOORS
• GUTTER  INSTALLS/ CLEANING
• HANDYMAN  SERVICES
• DECK  BUILD  &  REPAIRS
• PRESSURE  WASHING  
• HOUSE TRIM                

Tyngsboro
Direct

(508) 572-1033

Insured

• Tree Removals & Pruning
• Yard Expansions

• Chipping
• Stump Grinding

• House Lot & Road Clearing
• Selective Thinning

•  Firewood

Free Estimates

St. Germain Tree Service

978-888-7849Fully Insured

Marc St. Germain • Tyngsborough, MA

R.L.  CLOHESY’S
SMALL  ENGINE  REPAIR

LAWNMOWERS-TRACTORS-SNOWBLOWERS
PRESSURE WASHERS-LEAF VACS

PORTABLE GENERATORS
CHAINSAWS-LAWN TRIMMERS

Home Service at an affordable price with over 30 years experience
TUNE UPS TO OVERHAULS, WE DO IT ALL….

USED EQUIPMENT BUY-SELL-TRADE
BOB  978-866-0891

rlclohesy@gmail.com • Tyngsboro, MA 01879
Tyngsborough
Special  Education
Parent  Advisory
Council (SEPAC) 
Location: Tyngborough High School Library 
Amy Jane Maciel, Tyngsborough SEPAC Chair
     November 8, 2017  How to Make and Keep Friends: Under-
standing the Social Lives of Teens 7:00pm-9:00pm 
Speaker: Nadine Briggs, Managing Partner of How to Make and 
Keep Friends, LLC; Best Selling Author; Accomplished Social 
Educator and Director of Simply Social Kids; www.simplysocialkids.
comwww.howtomakeandkeepfriends.com  This seminar will explain 
why teen and parent relationships can become strained and even 
volatile. Teen social relationships are complex and this workshop 
explores those complexities, so that parents are better equipped to 
help their teen through these challenging years. Parents will receive 
tips on how to remain connected to their teen and how to frame up 
the social difficulties that their teens will likely encounter. This semi-
nar is based on the book, How to Make and Keep Friends: Tips for 
Teens co-authored by Nadine Briggs and Donna Shea, Director of 
The Peter Pan Center. This book is currently available for purchase 
on Amazon and will be on sale the night of this workshop. 
     December 13, 2017  7pm-8pm General PAC Meeting  Basic 
Rights in Special Education January 11, 2018 7pm-9pm Speaker: 
Carol Silva, Federation of Children with Special Needs (FSCN); 
www.fscn.org This informative workshop will provide an overview 
of rights and responsibilities of Parents/Guardians in the Special 
Education process. It is designed to help parents learn how to be 
effective partners with the school; to decide his/her child’s eligibility 
criteria for special education; to plan; make decisions and to moni-
tor the education progress of his/her child.Parents/Guardians are 
strongly encouraged to attend this workshop at least once if he/she 
has a child with special needs. 
     *ALL workshops are open to the public and BOTH parents 
and professionals are always welcome.
     SEPAC Contact Information:Amy Jane Maciel, Tyngsborough    
SEPAC Chair: ajmaciel@comcast.net
SEPAC Webpage: http://sepac.tyngsboroughps.org 
SEPAC Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/
groups/465834040182584/ 
SEPAC Twitter Account: @ TyngsSEPAC 
SEPAC YAHOO! Group: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/Tyngsbor-
oughSpEdPAC

     West  Chelmsford  United
Methodist  Church

242 Main Street    North Chelmsford, MA  01863
Phone :  1-978-251-4834  Website www.wcumc.us

Professional child care provided
Sunday Morning Schedule   When we gather on Sundays, we will 
have a different format for our time together.
     We are adapting to changes in our numbers and in how people 
participate. We are also creating opportunities for new ministries 
on Sunday mornings. We will continue to begin our worship 
service at 9:30 am, with the Sunday School students and teachers 
in worship for approximately the first 30 minutes.  Then the teach-
ers and students will go to their classes. Worship will end around 
10:30 am and coffee hour will begin as it does now.  Sunday School 
classes will last until 10:45 am.  We have discontinued the 11:00 
am service. We will use the time after Sunday School ends for new 
types of programming, such as study groups, discussion times and 
innovative worship services.
         We hope to welcome you soon!  We are on 242 Main Street 
in North Chelmsford, right on the Westford/Chelmsford line.  From 
Route 3, take the Route 40 exit to Chelmsford, take a sharp right 
onto Main Street Chelmsford right after the variety store and follow 
Main Street until you see the church on the left.

     Our rummage sale is on Oct. 20 and 21.
 Hours are Friday, Oct. 20 from 10 AM - 2 PM and 7 PM - 9 PM., 

and Saturday from 10 AM - 2 PM. 

mailto:ajmaciel@comcast.net


Tyngsboro  High  School
Athletic  Hall  of  Fame

Announces  the  Class  of  2017
The Tyngsboro High School Athletic Hall of Fame proudly announc-
es its Class Of 2017: Frank Porter ‘82, Beth (Singleton) Craig ‘86, 
Michael Cotter ‘91, Tara (Minishak) Amico ’98, Jonathan Godfroy 
‘03, Lindsey (Connell) Madero ‘07,  Coach Frank Davis and the 
1980-1981 Girls Track Team.
      The ceremony will take place on Thursday, November 9 at 
Princeton Station in North Chelmsford, MA at 6:00pm.  Tickets are 
$35.00 per person. Tickets are available in the Athletic Office at the 
High School daily from 8:00-3:00pm.  Also available at all Home 
night Football games.  Please make checks out to Tyngsboro High 
School with Hall of Fame on the memo line.
**Deadline** to purchase tickets will be Friday, November 3rd.
 For more information, you can call Sherry Corcoran in the athletic 
office at 978-649-4210 or email  Sherry.corcoran@tyngsboroughps.
org.  You can also find us on Facebook. 

Tyngsboro High School and Middle School
Athletic Information

FALL SCHEDULES please go to: www.mwlma.org
2017-18 Athletic ALL SEASON PASS is available in the Athletic 
Office and on sale at all night games. Cost $50.00 Adults, Students 
and Sr. Citizens
HOMECOMING will take place on Saturday, October 21st 
PARENTS, if you would like to receive Schedule Alerts via text 
or email, you can find the following information on our web 
page: http://athletics.tyngsboroughps.org/
Fall SPORTS AWARD Night:  for all athletes that play a high 
school sport only will take place on: Monday, December 4th at 
7:00pm in the HS Auditorium.

TYNGSBORO  FARMERS  MARKET
9am to 1pm every Saturday through October 14th.

    Farmers Market is located on Middlesex Road, Tyngsboro, MA. 
(near the Tyngsboro Bridge) Fresh vegetables, fruits, honey, meats, 

crafts and so much more!  
www.facebook.com/TyngsboroFarmersMarket

FRIENDS  OF  THE  TYNGSBORO
COUNCIL  ON  AGING

      FRIENDS of the TCOA contribute to fun filled and successful 
activities at the senior center. All our activities and fundraisers take 
time and talent.  Consider donating some of your time to make the 
TCOA the best it can be.
     Our Board of Directors include:  President:  Joe Jacoppi, Trea-
surer: Joanne Jean, Clerk: Frank McCarthy, and Jean Kareores, 
Elaine Rivard, Leon Poirier, Elaine Franks, and Trudi Woods.
     The Friends is a 501(c)3 non profit charity and all donations are 
fully Tax Deductible. ALL GIFTS AND DONATIONS CAN BE SENT 
TO: The Friends of the Tyngsborough Council on Aging, PO Box 
415 Tyngsborough, MA 01879. Visit our web site:
http://www.friendsofthetyngsborocouncilonaging.com.

Visit us on Facebook:
https://www.facebook.comFriendsofTyngsboroCOA/

VETERANS  DAY  2017
     The Town of Tyngsborough with the American Legion, Amvets 
Post 247 and Sons of the American Legion, will hold a Veterans 
Day ceremony at the Tyngsborough American Legion Post #247, 90 
Pawtucket Blvd., Saturday, November 11, 2017, 11:00 AM.  At the 
close of the dedication, there will be a flag retirement ceremony to 
properly dispose of worn & tattered flags, followed by refreshments. 
You can drop off your flag at the American Legion/Amvets Post 
#247 or at the Veterans’ office in Town Hall.
Pat Wojtas, Tyngsborough Veteran’s Agent

In Tyngsborough
Emergency # frOM Cell Phone is  978-649-7111

(NOT 9-1-1)

mailto:Sherry.corcoran@tyngsboroughpsorg
mailto:Sherry.corcoran@tyngsboroughpsorg
http://www.mwlma.org/
http://athletics.tyngsboroughps.org/


• Take advantage of the best time of year 
to plant a lawn.  Call for a quote.
• Brush Hogging/Field Mowing

LOAM • SAND • STONE
• Call or Order Online at

www.LongoLC.Com

Friends  of  Tyngsborough  Theater 
(FOTT) 

Tyngsboro Middle School News:  Skylar Grossman, theater direc-
tor at TMS, has chosen URINETOWN as this year’s TMS produc-
tion and will be conducting auditions 11/13-15.  Show Dates: 2/2 at 
7pm, 2/3 at 2pm & 7pm and 2/4 @ 2pm.  
Students from 7th and 8th grades will be invited to attend an off-site 
METG workshop on Saturday, 11/4 in Framingham.  This is a great 
opportunity for students to participate in workshops focusing on per-
formance and technical skills (Improv, Costume Exploration, Stage 
Combat, Fun with Shakespeare, Lighting and Sound Design, Mono-
logues, Make-up, Musical Theater, Movement & Choreography).
Tyngsboro High School News:  Sarah Martin, Theater Director at 
THS, is busy preparing for this year’s 5th Annual Musical Revue 
which is scheduled for Friday 10/13/17 @ 7 PM in the THS Audito-
rium.  Tickets will be available for sale through Brown Paper Tickets 
(online website) and at the door, for $10 each.  This is a fantastic 
event showcasing students performing solos, duets and group 
numbers from popular musicals.  This year, because of the date of 
Friday the 13th, several numbers will have a Halloween theme.  This 
is a personal invitation to all parents, friends and community mem-
bers to come and be thoroughly entertained.  The FOTT will have 
homemade baked goods, including apple crisp and hot apple cider 
for sale before the show and during intermission!
     Ms. Martin has chosen She Loves Me as this year’s THS Din-
ner Theater production.  Auditions already took place and rehears-
als are underway.  Show dates at Tyngsboro Town Hall are set for 
1/26, 1/27 & 1/28/18.  About 45 students are going on a field trip to 
Stoneham on 12/13 to see She Loves Me.
     Auditions for the Massachusetts Educational Theater Guild festi-
val, at which THS will be putting up The Diviners, will take place on 
11/7.  The festival takes place in March 2018 but plans are already 
underway.
     This year’s mainstage show will be announced soon but the 
dates are scheduled for the weekend of 6/7-6/9/2018. More details 
to come in future editions of Neighbor to Neighbor.
General FOTT News & Events:
     The annual Jingle Jackpot fundraiser is scheduled for 12/6/17 
@ Barnes & Noble in Nashua, NH.  TMS and THS students will be 
singing Christmas Carols during the evening and all members of 
the community are encouraged to make purchases that night for the 
upcoming holiday season and a portion of the sales will go to FOTT.  
Prior to that night, the students will be selling raffle tickets for $10 
each with lucky winners receiving cash and other prizes.  The lucky 
winners will be chosen on the night of 12/6 @ Barnes and Noble.
     The FOTT Executive Board includes: Tanya Perrin – President, 
Maura McDonough – Treasurer,  Jayne Kruszkowski as Vice Presi-
dent and Michelle Jennings – Secretary.  Please visit the website:  
Fottheater.org for more information and please like our Facebook 
page!

Tyngsborough  Public  Schools
You can find Tyngsborough Public school news at

www.tyngsboroughps.org
District Offices, 50 Norris Road,                  (978) 649-7488
Middle School, 50 Norris Rd.                        (978) 649-3115
High School, 36 Norris Rd.                           (978) 649-7571
Elementary School, 205 Westford Rd.        (978) 649-1990

St  John  The  Evangelist  Church
115 Middlesex St., North Chelmsford, MA 

BINGO  Thursdays at 6:45pm to 9:30pm
Doors open at 3:30pm

Questions or for more info about BINGO
call Gerry Dumont  978-866-2391

$1,199 Progressive jackpot.
Jackpot will progress to $1,199.

If not won at 49#s it will progress to 50, 51, 52 etc. 
Come enjoy friendly, fun BINGO Games.

21 BINGO Games, plus raffles and instant tickets.
Good food available as well.

Piano  Lessons
Given by Catherine O’Malley

Great for kids (age 8 and over) as well as adults.
Beginners especially welcome.

$20/half-hour at 15 Virginia Rd, Tyngsboro
Call 978-649-6413

EXTRA  HANDS  AND  PAWS
Pet care-both day and overnight. dog walking. 
Cat care in your home.  Vacation home checks,
plant watering. Please call Diane Nilsen at 
978-649-8786 or email dianeinilsen@gmail.com

SEASONED DRY, DRY FIREWOOD
    Seasoned 18 months.  Multi cord discounts.
    ½ cords available. Cut, split and delivered.
    CALL JEFF 978-302-5550.



cat  food  DONATIONS NEEDED
to feed a colony of feral and homeless kitties. Please call me at 
978-799-9715 for the drop-off location on the Dunstable/Tyngsboro 
line. Don Gaudette. Volunteers to help with the feeding are also 
needed. Associated with Kitty Angels   www.kittyangels.org
Kitty Angels is An All-Volunteer, Non-Profit Shelter for Needy Cats                      

TEAM PristinE 
Buying, Selling, Renting, & Investing

Call or email for a
Free  Market  Analysis

Lenny Leone        Broker    Licensed in MA and NH
Cell: 978-808-3356     Lenny@PristineHomesRealty.com
Mary Georgoulis  Realtor               Licensed in MA
Cell: 978-273-2143     Mary@PristineHomesRealty.com
Donna Murray      Realtor               Licensed in MA 
Cell: 978-490-9488     DonnaM@PristineHomesRealty.com

8 Pondview Square,  Tyngsborough, MA  01879
             www.PristineHomesRealty.com
    Office:  978-649-7345    Fax:  978-649-7347

••• The Unit Jr. Auxiliary is accepting new Jr. members. 
Contact 978-649-7540 if interested in joining.

The Unit is still collecting can pull tabs drop off at Post 
and earmark for Auxiliary.  We also would Welcome New Auxil-
iary Members 18 and older. Contact Unit President or Treasurer.

  90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879

Meetings are held the first Thursday of each month at 7pm.

AMERICAN  LEGION 
AUXILIARY  UNIT 247

Auxiliary Unit Officers for 2017-2018
President: Diane Dileo; Sr. Vice: open; Jr. Vice: Maureen Harris, 
Treasurer: Josephine Beauregard, Secretary: Patricia Modrich, 
Chaplain:  Rebecca Modrich, Historian: Open, Sergeant –At-Arms:  
Mary Dupras, Executive Committee:Kathleen Oljey, Annette Coles 
and Janice Dombrowski
      For information on the Auxiliary Unit meetings, or functions
contact Unit President Diane Dileo at 978-204-9329

Psychic Fair, Saturday, November 4, 2017
 10am. - 4pm

at the AMERICAN  LEGION  POST 247,  90 Pawtucket Blvd.
Tyngsboro, MA.  This is to Benefit Children & Youth Veterans 
Programs.  Sponsored By American Legion Auxiliary Unit 247 Inc., 
Tyngsboro, MA. Readings $25.00,  TAROT, REIKI, PALMISTRY, 
INTUTIVE, MEDIUM, AURA READING & IMAGING.  Vendors 
with many interesting items.  Free coffee!!!  Sandwich’s and Home 
Baked Goods on Sale NO Entrance Fee, Free Parking. For ad-
ditional info please contact Josephine at 978-458-7015. Many Nice 
Raffles. Door Prize Drawn Each Hour!

Club  of
Tyngsboro/Dunstable 

Rotary Motto: Service Above Self
Theme: Rotary Serving Humanity

The Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable has been
serving the Tyngsboro and Dunstable area for 43 years.
We meet at the Dream Diner, Tyngsboro, on the 1st, 2nd

& 3rd Thursday of the Month at 7:15am.
 • OUR 8th Annual Taste of the Town event
DATE CHANGED TO Thursday, October 26th.  It will be at
Princeton Station, 147 Princeton St., N. Chelmsford from 7:00 to 
9:30pm. Enjoy the tastes of Lunch, Dinner & Dessert all in one 
place. Live Music. Call Chris Dias at (603)505-2549 or Bob Guern-
sey at (508)380-4351 for tickets and information. Tickets also avail-
able at Enterprise Bank, Tyngsboro Branch, Contact Patty Foster 
at 978-656-5759. Participating Restaurants and Vendors. Featur-
ing local restaurants from the local communities. Please go to our 
website for updated vendor list Go to www.tdrotary.org or www.
tyngsboroughscholarshiptrust.org for updates. Tickets $30.00 You 
may order by mail. For TICKET RESERVATIONS make checks 
payable to Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable and Mail to: Tyngs-
boro/Dunstable Rotary, 440 Middlesex Road, PMB #111, Tyngsbor-
ough, MA 01879-1070 Please include your Name, Address,  City, 
State, and ZIP. Please include your email address and a Phone 
number. Tell us how many Tickets @ $30.00. Listing total amount 
enclosed. Make note if we are to Mail Tickets or Hold them at the 
Door. Please make reservations early since there are a limited 
number of tickets available.
    For further information please email us at tdrotary@yahoo.net or 
visit our website at: www.tdrotary.org. Thank you for your support.

NASHUA  HISTORICAL  SOCIETY
Hans Hug will be presenting the Wrecks of Winnipesaukee 
at The Nashua Historical Society, 5 Abbott Street, Nashua, NH, 
Tuesday, October 17, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. He has located more than 
70 wrecks in the lake including large pieces of the original steamer 
Mt. Washington, captured hundreds of images on side scan sonar 
and photographed and videotaped many of the wrecks.  This pro-
gram is free and open to the public.



DUNSTABLE  ANIMAL  CLINIC
   386 Main Street • Dunstable, MA 01827

             (978) 649-6513
            FAX (978) 649-6528

Dr. Tara M. Sacramone
Dr. Ann Sidley

                 HOURS
  Mon.   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
  Tues   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
  Wed   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
 Thurs   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
     Fri    9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
    Sat   8:30 A.M. -11:30 A.M. We ♥ Referrals!

www.dunstableanimalclinic.com

I help safe drivers  
save 45% or more.

505 West Hollis Street
Nashua
ccrosby@allstate.com

12
90

99

Corinne Crosby
603-882-7891

Insurance and coverages subject to terms, qualifications and availability.  Allstate Insurance Co. 
Northbrook, Illinois © 2010 Allstate Insurance Co.

PET  HEALTH
Dunstable  Animal  Clinic

Brachycephalic  Syndrome
in  dogs

by Tara M. Sacramone, DVM
     Brachycephalic means broad, short skull. Any dog with a 
shortened nose is considered brachycephalic, specifically breeds 
like Pugs, Shih Tzus, Boxers, Boston Terriers, Pekingese, English 
bulldog, and my current personal favorite, the French bulldog. Their 
pushed in faces make them incredibly cute, but can definitely lead 
to some problems.  
     Brachycephalic syndrome is a specific disorder referring to 
several anatomic abnormalities that lead to breathing problems. The 
first abnormality is narrow nostrils. This one is the only one that is 
easy to see and diagnose.  Another abnormality is an elongated soft 
palate. The palate is the roof of the mouth, the front part is hard, but 
the back part is soft and if it is too long it can hang down and block 
the larynx (which is the entry to the wind pipe). This is diagnosed by 
examining the back of the throat, which can only be done well if the 
dog is anesthetized. Another characteristic is a narrow hypoplastic 
trachea.  This means that the wind pipe is too small and not rigid 
enough. This is found on X-ray or with a camera down the trachea.  
The last feature in everted laryngeal saccules (use that phrase three 
times in a sentence today).  This basically means that the tonsils 
have popped out of their little sacs and are yet another structure 
blocking the air way.  This is also found by looking in the way back 
of the throat (again usually when anesthetized).
     Not every brachycephalic dog has this syndrome, and some 
dogs can have only 1 or 2 of the characteristics. Some dogs have 
only mild clinical signs such as snoring or sneezing, while others 
can have real trouble breathing, especially in the heat or during 
times of stress.  All brachycephalic dogs should be watched care-
fully and be kept cool in the summer. They also have to be moni-
tored carefully during anesthesia.  Dogs with severe clinical signs 
can benefit by a surgery to widen the nostrils, cut back some of the 
soft palate and remove the tonsils. This surgery requires special 
skins and tools and is not something I would be comfortable doing 
at the Dunstable Animal Clinic.
     Some veterinarians think that all owners should be warned not to 
get these types of dogs.  I would not be one of them – seeing that 
I currently own a French bulldog and have had a Boxer in the past.  
But you should be aware of the potential problems and make sure 
you research the breeder and look at the parents of any puppy you 
might get.  And if a warning about brachycephalic breeds becomes 
a new requirement of my job – consider yourself warned.
     I would also like to fess up to re-using these neighbor to neigh-
bor articles from time to time.  Apparently the one from last month 
said I have a two year old daughter, well that was true 7 years ago.  
So you caught me – you know who you are.   Molly (my daughter) 
is now 9 and we still have Ajax who still barks, but not as bad as he 
used to.

 (978) 649-7779
Home Office/FAX

Since 1986
Tyngsboro MA    

Rice  Drywall  &  Plaster

Complete Drywall & Plaster Service
New Homes  •  Additions •  Remodels
Basements •  New Ceilings  • Repairs

“Reputation built on quality.”

2017  Foundation  Fighting  Blindness- 
Boston  Vision  Walk

     The Boston Traveler’s team is raising money and awareness for 
the Boston Vision Walk. The Boston Vision walk Saturday, October 
28, 2017.  Registration at 9:00 AM, Stage Presentation at 10:00 
AM, and Walk Starts at 10:20 AM  Location:  Artesani Park, 1255 
Soldiers Field Road, Brighton, MA 01235                                                                

Team Page:  http://www.fightblindness.org/site/TR/VISIONWALK/
VisionWalktr?team_id=84987&pg=team&fr_id=5895

     The mission of the Foundation Fighting Blindness is to drive 
research that will provide preventions, treatments, and cures for 
people with retinal conditions.Our team goal for the 2017 Boston 
Vision Walk . Community Involvement/Spread the Word about the 
Vision Walk.  . Finding Community leaders and Professionals to 
sponsor the walk. Physical Walkers/Looking for people to join me 
the day of the walk.  Our team appreciates any and all support 
towards this worthwhile event. You can join me in the walk or make 
a donation by going to my team web page. You can also make a 
donation by check made payable to Foundation Fighting Blindness.  
Together we can do it! Together we can SEE the world!

http://www.fightblindness.org/site/TR/VISIONWALK/VisionWalktr?team_id=84987&pg=team&fr_id=5895
http://www.fightblindness.org/site/TR/VISIONWALK/VisionWalktr?team_id=84987&pg=team&fr_id=5895


Loading  Dock  Gallery 
122 Western Avenue, Lowell, MA 01851

“Unmentionables”  thru October 29, 2017
Gallery Reception:  October 7, 5-7 PM

     Boxers or briefs?G-string or full coverage?Boyshort? Bikini? Com-
mando? What do you wear . . . .under there? What are you trying to 
hide? And what does that reveal about you? What can you disclose 
and what is truly unmentionable? What is your innerwear? 
This October, during Breast Cancer Awareness month, the Load-
ing Dock Gallery will be getting intimate with Unmentionables. The 
juried show features 2-D and 3-D creations in all mediums as New 
England artists translate their visions of undergarments into provoca-
tive works of art. Jurors for Unmentionables are Staci Layne Wilson, 
Hollywood journalist and award-winning filmmaker, and her mother, 
Nancy “Buni” Bacon, a former pin-up model, actress, and author 
whose latest memoir “Legends and Lipstick: My Scandalous Stories 
of Hollywood’s Golden Era,” was released earlier this year.
     The Loading Dock Gallery, a part of Loading Dock Arts, Inc., a 
501c3, is open Wednesday - Saturday from Noon to 5:30 PM, and 
Sunday from Noon to 4 PM. It is located at the entrance of Western 
Avenue Studios, 122 Western Avenue, in Lowell, MA. For more info, 
call 978-656-1687 or visit www.theloadingdockgallery.com.
ARTOBERFEST AT WESTERN AVENUE STUDIOS & LOFTS
     During the October Open Studios we will be celebrating our 3rd 
Annual ARToberfest. Visit over 100 artist studios to learn, shop, and 
be inspired! Sat, Oct 7th and Sun, Oct 8th: 12-5pm –    Two full 
days of open art studios and lofts – meet the artists, browse the art, 
buy the art. (FREE Event and Free parking.)Take part in art-themed 
activities for all ages including art demonstrations. Craft Beer Tasting 
on-site at Navigation Brewing Co. See Artists’ Pumpkin Creations 
and vote for your favorite…you could win an excellent prize!Delicious 
local food trucks both days and Sub Zero Nitrogen Ice Cream on the 
Loading Dock! Also on Satu, Oct 7th from 5-7pm The Loading Dock 
Gallery will host an exhibit opening reception of their new exhibit 
“Unmentionables” with a Poetry Convergence — where art and 
words collide.Follow us on Facebook for complete event information 
and listing of artist demonstrations times:https://www.facebook.com/
WesternAvenueSt.

 
No Appointment Necessary * Open 7 days a week 

 
Most salons independently owned and operated.                                                                                

2017 Fantastic Sams  Franchise Corporation.   www.fantasticsams.com 

New Guest  
Shampoo & Cut 

$10.95 
Fantastic Sams 

Offer good at participating locations.              
Valid new guest only. One coupon per 

person. Exp 11/15/17 

Shampoo & Cut 
  

$14.95 
Fantastic Sams 

Offer good at participating locations.             
One coupon per person. Exp 11/15/17 

Area Highlights 
  

$29.95 
Fantastic Sams 

Offer good at participating locations.  
One coupon per person. Long/thick 

hair extra         Exp 11/15/17 

Color & Cut 
  

$54.95 
Fantastic Sams 

Offer good at participating locations.             
One coupon per person. Long/thick                 

hair extra.      Exp 11/15/17 
 

FANTASTIC SAMS OF TYNGSBORO 
440 Middlesex Rd  , Tyngsboro MA    

(978) 649-7717 

46 Coburn Road 
Tyngsboro

   Sherburne Nature Center trails are open daily, dawn to dusk, 
for the residents of Tyngsboro and neighboring towns. Traverse 
several woodland streams, go bird-watching, try to catch a glimpse 
of a beaver, and observe meadow wildflowers and butterflies. It’s a 
great place for outdoor exercise and to enjoy nature close to home.  
Sherburne Nature Center and Trails activities are open to all who 
are interested. Activities go rain or shine. In extreme weather condi-
tions, activities are cancelled. No reservations or fees required. 
Children under 16 must be accompanied by an adult.

Autumn Wildlife Festival! 
Saturday, October 21, 2017 at 9:00 AM
46 Coburn Rd Tyngsboro, MA (Sherburne Nature Center & trails) 
     The Nature Walks Conservation Society is absolutely delighted 
to invite you and your entire family to our first annual Autumn 
Wildlife Festival! Join us and meet live birds of prey! If the 
conditions are favorable we may get to see some birds in flight! We 
will also meet some of our native reptiles! There will be a family 
friendly guided Nature Walk from Mark Fraser through the forest 
during stunning Fall foliage! Bring your cameras because this is 
an amazing photography opportunity! For more details join us 
@ NatureWalksCS.org and connect with us on Facebook! 

Dracut  Community  Band
     Dracut Community Band resumed rehearsals starting 
Thursday, Sept 21 from 6-7:15 PM. Rehearsals are held 
every Thursday evening at the Christ United Church in 
Dracut. You do not have to be a Dracut Resident. We are 
welcoming all instrumentalists to our group, 18 years and 
older. Please join us for a fun time!
     Call Johnson Music at 978 454 0055 for more info.

https://www.facebook.com/WesternAvenueStudios
https://www.facebook.com/WesternAvenueStudios
about:blank
http://naturewalkscs.org/


COMPLETE DRIVER EDUCATION PROGRAMS

Evenings, Saturday & Vacation Classes
Classes Starting Monthly

Driving Lessons                 Road Tests
Licensed by R.M.V. 

404Middlesex Rd. •  Tyngsboro, MA
www.sngda.com                                  978-649-4966

AUTUMN  DRIVING  TIPS
Bob Welliver

     Autumn leaves drift by the window and right into the street. 
Driving in the fall presents its own colorful set of problems. Decreas-
ing daylight and wet leaves create challenges for the unsuspecting 
driver. Here are a few tips to help you navigate fall driving hazards. 
Patches of fallen leaves can be just as treacherous as patches of 
ice. Fallen leaves retain large amounts of water and can create a 
slippery surface. Drive slowly through them and avoid hard or panic 
braking. Fall brings the first frost. Be aware of slippery conditions 
that occur with frost. At freezing or near freezing temperatures, the 
moisture on bridges and overpasses will become ice much more 
quickly than the approach roadway. The roadways hold heat and the 
bridges do not; you can go from wet roadway to ice in just a fraction 
of a second. 
     School buses are as common in the fall as dandelions in the 
spring. Be particularly careful around them. Your responsibility in the 
presence of a bus with an extended stop arm and flashing red lights 
is to stop and remain stopped until the warnings are withdrawn, 
regardless of your direction of travel. The only time a driver is not 
required to stop when approaching the front of the school bus is if 
the bus and the vehicle are on separated roadways. Frost, sunshine, 
wet leaves on the road, school buses, and kids horsing around on 
the way to school can be a disaster if they come together at the 
wrong time. Please recognize the hazard and drive accordingly.  
     Fall weather can present challenges to drivers. Rain, fog, sleet 
and wet snow require full driver attention. Remember the “two-
second rule” when following other drivers, and in severe weather 
increase your following distance. If you are being tailgated, let the 
other driver pass.  
     As you know, the sun rises later and sets earlier as fall approach-
es. Your commute to and from work may find you driving directly 
into the sun. Fall driving in Massachusetts can be beautiful but glare 
can also make it dangerous. Be sure your windows are clean, inside 
and out, and have sunglasses handy. When you lower your visor, 
push it all the way forward, then pull it back to the proper position. 
Don’t leave the edge of the visor inches from the bridge of your nose 
where it could cause injury in a crash. If you’re driving away from a 
low sun, glare will not be a problem for you, but it can be for the driv-
ers approaching from the other direction. It may help to use your low 
beam headlights, allowing you to be seen more readily. 
     The decreasing daylight may also mean that some drivers will be 
commuting in twilight or dark conditions. A driver’s vision, including 
depth perception, color recognition and peripheral vision, is com-
promised in darkened conditions. Diminished visual ability, brought 
about by the natural aging process, leaves the older driver more 
vulnerable to night driving hazards. The human body becomes more 
relaxed and less alert in the dark, becoming more easily lulled and 
drowsy. However, there are ways to minimize the hazards associ-
ated with driving in the dark. 
     Prepare your eyes for night driving. When you step out of a 
brightly lit building into a darkened environment it takes anywhere 
between two and five minutes for your eyes to begin adjusting to 
the change in light conditions and it takes a full 30 minutes to fully 
adjust. Allow your eyes that little extra time to adjust before driving 
into the dark.
     Make sure your headlights, tail lights and turn signals are all 
working properly. Turn your headlights on as soon as the light begins 
to fade. Always use low beams when traveling in foggy conditions  
the light of your high beams will simply be reflected off the moisture 
in the air right back at you.
     Check the aim of your headlights. Badly aimed headlights reduce 
the distance you can see and possibly blind oncoming drivers. If you 
think your headlights are not aimed properly have them adjusted. 
You can adjust them yourself by checking them against a blank, flat 
surface while parked on a level driveway, or take them to a profes-
sional. Common sense along with the basics of safe driving 
(always wearing a safety belt, driving alert and sober, and 
driving at safe and legal speeds) can help you travel safely in 
the fall.
     For further information about Stop-N-Go Driving Academy 
and our driver education programs and services call our office 
at 978-649-4966 or visit our website at www.sngda.com.

WALL & CEILING DOCTOR
Expert Crack, Patch & Water Damage Repairs

Ceilings Matched  • Surface Restoration  •  Demo
Wallpaper Removal  •  Skimcoating  •  Repainting
Small Drywall & Plaster Jobs  •  Light Carpentry
28 Years Drywall/Plaster Exp.  No Job Too Small

  		        (978) 649-7779

Drywall and interior painting made simple
Call the pro’s at Charlie’s Drywall and Painting

Over thirty years of experience in the trades.
We offer fast, neat and timely service.

    The quality of your home deserves to have the best contractor 
on your job site. No project or repair is too small or too large . 
. . from a hole in the wall patched and repainted to match or a 
completed home makeover. We bring our “A” game every time.
     Contact us to today for your free walk-through estimate of 
your project. A written quote will follow describing the details and 
time frame of your project.
     Acceptance of our quote will allow you to schedule a time 
frame that works for you. We will arrive on time and be prepared 
to work on the date agreed upon. We stick to our time tables and 
financial estimates… guaranteed!
     You will never know how good your home can look until you 
hire the professionals at Charlie’s Drywall and Painting.
We are booking interior jobs now for the fall/winter of 2017.

Call us: 603-321-1390
Or email:  charlie48@comast.net

  Check out our work:
www.charliesdrywallandpainting.com

Read our reviews On Angie’s list and see why we won 
a top contractor award in 2013, 2014, 2015 and 2016! 

Guess who is turning 150?
 

Watch for the answer
in the November issue.

http://www.sngda.com/


164 Westford Rd. • Tyngboro
FREE REGISTRATION! – MENTION THIS AD

Preschool, Pre-K & Before & After School
Full & Part time    Flexible Schedules

978-649-5060
creativemindstyn@aol.com         www.creativemindselc.com

Tyngsborough  Funeral  Home
Our Family

Creating Memories for your Family
     Tyngsborough Funeral Home & Cremation Service is locally 
owned and operated by the Martin Family. Located in the center of 
Tyngsborough at the base of the Tyngsborough Bridge, our funeral 
home serves all faiths with traditional burials, cremation services 
and pre-need funeral planning. The facility is newly constructed with 
large rooms, a private room that can be used for refreshments, WiFi, 
a large monitor for memorial tributes and ample parking in a serene 
setting.

     For a tour of the facility or to discuss pre-arrangement options, 
please contact us at 978-419-4954 or
www.tyngsboroughfuneralhome.com.                                     

     Did you know that if you pre-planned your funeral arrangements 
at another funeral home, they can be easily transferred?  If you wish 
to transfer your arrangements and pre-paid funeral contract, the pro-
cess is very simple.  Please call our office to schedule an appoint-
ment to discuss the details.

•  THE THRIFT SHOP  Located next to the Church, it is open to 
the public on Thursdays and Saturdays from 10:00 a.m.- 3:00 
p.m. We offer an assortment of clothing and shoes, handbags, baby 
items, books, small appliances, dishes, glassware, decorative items, 
and craft items, ETC.   We welcome your patronage and dona-
tions.  Please do not drop off large furniture, TV’s, Computers 
or Bikes. Thanks so much for understanding, we haven’t means by 
which to dispose of them without incurring costs.

EVANGELICAL  CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH 
OF  TYNGSBOROUGH

Route 113, 23 Kendall Rd., Tyngsborough, MA
 Pastor Denis Frediani  1-603-579-0904

 www.tyngsborocongregational.org
For questions or more information, call the Church Office

978-649-2262. Or email Church Sec. at
bonniejean@butlerglobal.com

SUNDAY  MORNING  SCHEDULE
 • Worship Service at 10:00am    •   A nursery is provided.
 Followed by Fellowship and Refreshments  • Children attend the 
Worship Service with parents and are dismissed for Sunday School
All church Bible Study 6:30-8:00 p.m. “How to Understand Your Bi-
ble.  ”TUESDAY: Ladies’ Bible Study: 9:30 - 11:30 a.m. PROVERBS 
“ Learning To Live Wisely”. WED.: Worship Team Practice: 10:00 
a.m..  MONDAY - FRIDAY: Board & Comm. Mtgs. As scheduled

Our Mission: Glorify God by encouraging all people to follow Jesus 
together in faith, love and service

•  Craft Fair News   We are looking for a few more craft people 
to join us this year for our Annual Fair, which will be held on Dec. 
2nd this year from 9-3.  Our theme is focused on our 150th Anniver-
sary and our own members and friends will be making crafts and 
gift items to celebrate such. Interested crafters can contact Jim @ 
203-535-5982 for details and reservations.

• THE 150th Anniversary Committee of the church is meeting 
regularly now to plan events for the historic celebration in 2018.If 
anyone has photos or information of the church through the years 
please notify Joy at 978-649-6142 or Jill at 978- 649-3301.

SAVE THE DATE!
        SOUP & SALAD DINNER & GOSPEL CONCERT

     OCTOBER 28, 2017
      DINNER - 5:00 p.m.    GOSPEL CONCERT - 6:15 p.m.

      FEATURING: BARRY & DEBBIE SHIRK and ALAN FRINK
               OLD TOWN HALL in CENTER OF TYNGSBORO

BRING YOURSELF & BRING A FRIEND - YOU’LL BE GLAD YOU DID!
  FREE ADMISSION

Donations accepted that evening to help defray expenses.

http://www.tyngsboroughfuneralhome.com


RE/MAX PARTNERS  
YOUR HOME TOWN EXPERTS WITH  

WORLD WIDE CONNECTIONS  

978.649.2220  

We Specialize in Helping Buyers & Sellers   
Achieve Their Real Estate Dreams & Goals.  

Call For Your Free,  No Obligation, 
Marketing Consultation Today!   

Ask us about our reduced fee for local home 
owners in Tyngsborough & Dunstable.

¥ Residential Home Sales  
¥ New Construction  
¥ Condo Developments 
¥ Land Sales  
¥ Commercial Real Estate 
¥ Relocation Worldwide

Dennis Page  
Michael Page  
Diana Paquette  
Andrea Dillon  

Melissa Kimball 
Bill LeTendre 
Kristen Loranger 

1 Bridgeview Circle, Tyngsborough, MA 01879 
978.649.2220 

When you contact a business,
please tell them you’ve seen their ad in

Neighbor to Neighbor.
They would like to know.  Thank you, Anne

TYNGSBOROUGH 
DUNSTABLE  hISTORICAL 

SOCIETY
Events listed will be held at the Little Red Schoolhouse which is 
located on Route 113, near the Tyngsborough Dunstable Town Line. 

•  Saturday, October 14th  (Rain Date October 15th)
AACA Bean Pot Region 5th Annual Car Meet
Held at the Little Red Schoolhouse.
For info call Sue Psaledakis 978-649-6005.
     Come and see the antique cars that gather here.  They have 
a foliage tour in their fantastic cars and meet up at the Little Red 
Schoolhouse.
• Friday, November 3rd 7-9pm
Historian, Author and “Fruit Explorer” John Bunker will offer a 
talk  The History of Apples: Tracking Down, Identifying and 
Preserving Historic Apples in New England 
Program is free, refreshments will be served 
Questions - Anne Davis 978-649-7243.

Chelmsford  Catholic  Collaborative
Home to both St. Mary and St. John the Evangelist Parish Families
Staff Offices: 115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford
OFFICE HOURS: Mon, Tue, Thu. 9:00AM – 5:00PM; Wed. 9:30AM  
– 5:00PM; Fri… 9:00AM – 3:00PM
ST. MARY BUSINESS(978) 256-2374; www. saint-mary.org 
ST. MARY CHURCH: 25 North Road, Chelmsford  Daily Mass 
Schedule: Monday – Friday 7:00 AM; Saturday 9:00 AM
Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday 4:00PM; Sunday 7:00AM, 
9:00AM, 11:00AM and 6:00PM   Reconciliation: Saturdays 11:00 – 
12:00 NOON, or by appointment
ST. JOHN BUSINESS(978) 251-8571; www.saintjohnchelmsford.
org   ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH: 115 Middlesex 
Street, North Chelmsford  Daily Mass Schedule: Monday –
Saturday… 9:00 AM  Weekend Mass Schedule: Saturday… 4:00 
PM; Sunday… 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM and 5:00 PM  Reconciliation: 
Saturdays… 3:00 – 3:45 PM, or by appointment  DAILY MASS 
SCHEDULE:   In addition to regular Mass schedule (listed above)… 
St. Mary will be offering Wednesday evening Mass at 6:00 PM

90 Pawtucket Blvd.  Tyngsborough, MA 01879
     Active duty military and veterans always welcome to join. For 
further information call 978-649-7540. Remember to attend the 
committee meetings on the first Thursday with your input and ideas.
     The public is invited to get involved in all events of the post.
The veterans monthly dinners will continue on the first 
Wednesday of the month . We are always looking for help to serve 
the veterans.    Keno and Scratch Tickets are available at the 
Post.  There is an ATM in the Post for your convenience. 

Robert  D.  Pelletier
American  Legion Post  #247,  Inc.

Please remember to be safe & keep our troops in your prayers.

Visit our website,  www.tyngsboroughlegion247.org
This website contains a wealth of information about the Post.

Rental  of  Facilities  Information Our clean, bright
Function Hall is available for all your Family and Private needs. 
Handicap Accessible. Large private parking lot. All Fees are for 4 
hours use.  Extra hours are available. Great for Baby and Bridal 
Showers.Deposit required.  Active duty personnel, discounts 
available. Call the Post for more information and viewing at 
978-649-7540. (No Drinks of ANY kind can be brought into building)

Officers: Commander: Fred Carroll; 1st Vice: Joseph Agrusso; 
2nd Vice: Donald Pierce; Adjutant: Charles Curran; Jude Advocate: 
Roland Millard; Chaplain: vacant; Finance: Mark Taylor.
E-Board: Marty Bloomgren and David Coles. 

tel:(978) 649-7243


(978) 649-7413
Local & Dependable

David LaRiviere
56 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA  01879-0353

M-F  7:00 - 5:00
Sat.  7:30 - 1:00

We Deliver
Sherburne Lumber
Building Materials & Hardware

Email: sherburnelumber@verizon.net

AZEK  &  TREX

REASONABLE RATES QUICK, CLEAN SERVICE
Certified Title 5 System Inspector

ERNIE SWEET
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827
(978) 649-7837

	 ERNIE’S
	 	 SEPTIC SERVICE

QUALITY  ROOFING  &  SIDING
“HANDYMAN  SERVICES”

We Do It All!  
Reasonable Rates!    FREE Estimates!

Over 30 Years Experience!
Ken Coleman
978-649-6428
508-517-2381 (cell)

Fully Insured
Const. Supervisor Lic. # 98523
Home Improvement Lic. # 121742

• Additions, Garages, Decks
• Farmer’s Porch
• Gutters Installed & Cleaned
• Pressure Wash Siding/Decks
• Roof Algae Removal
• Painting Interior/Exterior

TYNGSBORO  CHURCH  OF CHRIST
27 Old Tyng Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879

 (about 1 mile south of Tyngsboro bridge on Rt. 3A)
Evangelist: Nathan Combs 1-978-703-4741
Web Site: www.tyngsborochurchofchrist.org   

Email: thechristians@juno.com
Home bible studies in Nashua, Tyngsboro, Dracut, and Lowell.

Why Did God Save Us?
By Nathan Combs

     Up until the time of the Polish astronomer, Copernicus, the vast 
majority of Europe believed in geocentrism - the theory that our 
earth does not move and the universe revolves around it. Surely 
it was reasonable to suppose that God had ordained the celestial 
bodies to move around the crowning glory of His creation: us! Such 
a view is ridiculous scientifically, unbelievably arrogant, and entirely 
unscriptural. 
     Unfortunately, many people unconsciously look at God’s plan of 
salvation in the same way medieval Europeans looked at the heav-
ens. Many believe God rescued us for the sole purpose of resolving 
man’s problems and man’s sins. But how does that man-centric 
view fit into the Bible’s overwhelming emphasis on the glory of 
God? If God just wanted to give us spiritual goodies, why does He 
insist that the Christian life must be given back to Him? We are still 
left with our original question: why did God save us? 
     Paul answers that question very clearly in the book of Ephe-
sians. Although we certainly received salvation “because of the 
great love with which He loved us” (Eph. 2:5), the primary reason 
for our redemption was so that humans (as Christians) could live 
their lives “to the praise of His glory” (1:6,12,14). This adds a whole 
new dimension to the picture of man’s salvation. Of course God 
desired to give us “every spiritual blessing” (1.3), but He did so in 
order to fulfill a larger objective. Since it is impossible for us to glo-
rify God through sin-saturated lives, the plan for our salvation was 
created to free us from the corruption that prevents us from making 
His name great. 
     When Paul states the purpose of the Lord’s church in Ephesians 
3:10, it is so much larger than the oft-quoted triad of “benevolence, 
edification, and evangelism.” God’s ultimate plan is that “through 
the church the manifold wisdom of God might now be made known 
to the rulers and authorities in the heavenly places.” The universal 
body of saints is intended to prove to all the powerful hosts of the 
heavenly realm that God is truly worthy of everlasting glory, thus re-
futing for all eternity the vicious rebellion of Satan and his followers. 
If God is able to defeat the staunchest forces of evil by continually 
using the lowliest of means, He is the wisest being of all. When He 
attracts humans to His humble plan by faith, He displays to all the 
spiritual realm that man will indeed serve God “for no reason” (Job 
1:9). Through the cross of Jesus, God has demonstrated that He 
alone is master of the universe. 
     Why did God save us? Ultimately, He did it to magnify Himself in 
front of all His heavenly creatures, to show once and for all His in-
comparable power and wisdom. Consequently, the most wonderful 
thing about our salvation is not the blessings that we receive from 
God. It is the glory that He receives from our obedient lives.

Massachusetts Detachment, Squadron 247   Robert D. Pelletier 
Post 247, 90 Pawtucket Blvd, Tyngsboro 

• SAL Detachment 247 now meets on the first Wednesday of 
each month at 7 p.m. at Post 247.  
• SAL Officers: Commander: Brian Laplante; Sr. Vice Commander: 
Steve Harris; Jr. Vice Commander and Chaplin: 
Adjutant/Treasury: James Blake; E- Board: David Boyle
     We are always welcoming new members. Drop in or call
978-649-7540.    Anyone interested in becoming a member of 
the Sons of the American Legion is welcome to attend our monthly 
meeting.  Applications are available at the Post at any time.

SONS  OF  THE  
AMERICAN  LEGION



  HOUSES  SOLD August 2017 
978.423.4128 (call/text) Today! 

                                               TYNGSBORO 
86 coburn Rd $475,000 33 alpine way $585,000 
101 chestnut Rd $396,000 9 Glendale ave  $425,000 
13 wyoming Rd $412,900 174 scribner Rd. $772,500 
66 chestnut Rd $420,000 91 scribner Road $455,000 
14 laurel lane $500,000 58 sherburne ave. $280,000 

DUNSTABLE
591 Hollis street $425,000 431 River street $579,500 
573 Main street $450,000 96 Parkhurst street $520,000 
4 sweets Pond Rd $412,000 194 Main street $700,000 
lot 8 chapman Rd $594,900 44 swallow lane $530,000 
116 adam st. $535,000   
“Information from Public Record and Provided here by Susan Callahan” 

Susan Callahan 
Tyngsboro Resident 30 Years

REALTOR®, CRS, GRI, 
SRES, MRP, CBR 
Associate Broker, Notary   

Licensed in MA and NH
Century 21 Commonwealth   978.262.9600 

Contact me for a free price evaluation of your home at 
re.susan@outlook.com 978.423.4128

www.suecallahan.com 
I look forward to helping you buy or sell your home! 

DUNSTABLE  EVANGELICAL  
CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH

518 Main St, Dunstable, MA 01827
Dunstablechurch.org     978-649-6251 

Pastor Bobby Ross      pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org
DECC is a welcoming church at the heart of the Dunstable 

community.  “We gather to glorify God, to grow in Christ and to 
live the gospel in the world.”

Pastor Bobby Ross and his family have brought new life to our 
church.  We invite you to visit and meet them anytime at our 10:00 
am service.
SUNDAY WORSHIP:  Worship Service is held at 10:00 am each 
Sunday.  Child care is available during the service for infants 
through kindergarten age.  Our worship services feature a wide 
variety of music, scripture readings, corporate prayer and spoken 
messages and with Communion (the Lord’s Supper) served on the 
first Sunday of every month.  Everyone is welcome to an informal 
time of fellowship with coffee, tea and refreshments that takes place 
after worship.  A new Membership Class is available; please con-
tact pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org for more information.
ACTIVITIES BEGAN IN FULL ON SEPTEMBER 10th for the youth 
of our church, as CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL resumed at 
10:00 am. Children in Ages 4-12 attend the regular service with 
parents for the first 15 minutes of worship before leaving to attend 
Sunday School class for the remainder of the hour.  Older children 
and teenagers remain with their parents for the entire worship 
service.   An Adult Sunday School class will begin on Sunday, 
October 8th at 8:30 am.
DECC YOUTH GROUP kicked off the season with a cookout and 
cider-making adventure, an Ice Cream Sundae party and planning 
session for the year ahead. Coming Oct 29th, we will again partici-
pate in the Nashua fund raising “crop walk” for the hungry. DECC 
has a great youth program and welcomes any area youth currently 
in 6th to 12th grade to join for any events!  Typical meetings are held 
on Sundays from 4:00-6:00 PM but special events may be held 
at other times.  All are welcome for a single event or to become a 
regular member.  Please contact Jon Hughes at 978-393-7708 if 
interested and to confirm location and time of meeting.
The MUSIC COMMITTEE has hired a new accompanist who joined 
us in September.  Charity Bigaruka and her family are a nice addi-
tion to our church community. 
The EAGLE SCOUT work project in coordination with the church 
to improve and enhance the grounds of the building as well as our 
part of the center of our town is progressing.  Work will continue and 
hopefully be completed this fall.
POPs (Parents of Preschoolers) meets in the Fellowship Hall twice 
a month on Fridays, 9:00-11:00 am.  Child care is available. Next 
meetings are 10/6 & 10/20.   Contact Shellyannross@gmail.com 
with questions. 
On Saturday, October 28th, don your favorite Halloween costume 
(optional) and come to the Third Annual “TREASURE TRUNK 
EVENT” from 4-6 pm (rain or shine) in the DECC parking lot.  Join 
in celebrating the Harvest Season, decorating your car trunk and 
passing out goodies to the community.  Refreshments will also be 
served.  Sponsored by the Dunstable Evangelical Congregational 
Church.  If interested, please contact Christine Oberhelman 603-
402-0054.Thanks to the families who participated in the Summer 
Dance Camp.  It was a ball!
Come visit your community’s church.  For more information 
about any of these events, contact the church office 978-649-
6251 or email info@dunstablechurch.org. 

BUDGET  BUDDIES
Budget Buddies helps low-income women become more
economically self-sufficient and transform their lives by teaching 
them core money-management skills and pairing them with person-
al financial coaches.  We partner with local social service agencies 
and community volunteers to provide individualized training in basic 
money management.  Please call (978)-703-0820 for details – our 
website is www.budgetbuddies.org

mailto:pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org
mailto:Shellyannross@gmail.com


Jim O’Malley
Dunstable, MA 

bENJAMIN mOORE pRODUCTS

EXTERIOR / INTERIOR PAINTING
EXPERIENCED AND DEPENDABLE

mANY  lOCAL  rEFERENCEs 
fully insured Cell (508) 873-6657

VILLA  PAINTING

Power WashingDeck
Restoration

Email: frank@ActionKingServices.com

FRANK KING
PRESIDENT

Septic Tanks - Sewer Lines  - Catch Basins
Grease Traps Cleaned – Industrial Waste Removal

Video Pipe Inspection
26 Livingston Street
Lowell, MA 01852
Tel    978-452-7750
FAX 978-459-0770

421 Forest Street
Dunstable, MA 01827
Tel 978-649-9724

DUNSTABLE
TYNGSBOUGH
LIONS  CLUB

“We Serve” The Lions Club is a non-profit organization of men and 
women dedicated to helping the community through donations raised 
by volunteers.
Officers
     President: Mark Alexander, Secretary/Treasurer: Bob Reich, 
Membership Chairman: Ed Majewski, 1st vice President: Mike Roth, 
Tail Twister/Lion Tamer: J.J. Ward. 
     Anyone who would like to join the Lions is asked to call Ed 
Majewski at 978-649-6204 or Mark Alexander at 978-649-9124. 
Meetings are on the first Tuesday of the month starting at 6:30 pm. 
Please call a member listed here for details and meeting place.
Event:
     The Lion’s Club will host a breakfast for the Veterans/Seniors 
at the Tyngsborough Council on Aging Senior Center, 169 Westford 
Rd., Tyngsborough on Thursday, October 19th at 8:30AM

        YOU CAN HELP BY DONATING THE FOLLOWING:
  •  Used eyeglasses are collected for refurbishment and dis-
tribution to less advantaged people around the world. We thank all 
who have donated glasses.
  •  Can tabs (in sealed bags) are also collected for kidney
dialysis time through the Shriners Hospital.
  Lion’s collection boxes for eyeglasses and tabs (in sealed 
bags) are located at the Tyngsborough Post Office, American
Legion Post 247 at 90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough Council on 
Aging Senior Center, 169 Westford Rd., Tyngsborough and Dun-
stable Town Hall, Post Office and Library.

WISH  LIST   • Kitchen Tables  • Dressers, Lamps, • Fans 
• Twin, Full and Queen Mattress Sets, Toddler Beds, Adjustable 
Metal Bed Frames, Zip up Mattress Covers, Bed Pillows 
• Infant Car Seats, Baby Monitors, Diapers Size 4, 5 & 6, Enfamil & 
Similac Infant  Formula, Baby Wipes, infant Swings, Infant Changing 
Table, Diaper Genies, Toddler car seats (less than 5 years old)   • 
Children’s Sneakers, all sizes. Jeans & Jackets  
• Cookie Sheets, Baking Pans, Sauce Pots, Coffee Makers, Steak 
Knives, Sauce Pots, Mixing Bowls, utensils • Dish Towels, Dish 
Cloths, Hand Towels, Dish Sets  • New Shower Curtain Liners
   If you wish to put your group or family on the list of Christ-
mas donors, email Jill at jill@thewishproject.org and she will con-
tact you when we have all the necessary information to give out. 
     If it’s Thursday our Thrift Shop is open 5:30-8pm. 
Stop in and pick up some bargains and help to fund our mission of 
helping the needy in Merrimack Valley! We are very excited to wel-
come you to our New Thrifty Thursday Thrift Shop. Located in our 
warehouse on Thursday nights 5:30-8pm. We welcome the public to 
shop and help support The Wish Project with every purchase! You 
never know what treasures you will find at the warehouse. 
  ••• SAVE THE DATE  Thursday, December 7th. We’re celebrating 
our 12th Anniversary Winter Wishes Gala at Vesper Country 
Club. The Wish Project’s Annual Charity Auction.

All clients are referred through social service agencies, and are financially 
qualified. A 501C3 tax deductible charity  For more information  visit http://
www.irs.gov  1 A Foundry St. 495 to Lowell Connector to Exit 4 Plain St., 
Lowell, MA 01852  Turn Right on Plain St., go 0.3 miles, Turn Right on 
Foundry. 866-947-4360 Website www.TheWishProject.org

The  Wish  Project
Drop off donations:   Tue/Wed/Fri and Sat 9am-2pm  

1A Foundry St., Lowell, MA 01852 
Off of Plain Street in Lowell.

No appointment needed, but call first if there is a snow storm or if 
donation days fall on a holiday.   866-947-4360

Hours to drop off donations:  Tue/Wed/Fri and Sat 9am-2pm   No 
appointment needed but call first if it is snowing or near a holiday.  
Foundry Industrial Park Lowell, MA 01852 Off of Plain Street in Low-
ell. The Wish Project, 1 A Foundry Street, Lowell, MA 01852
• About Us The Mission of The Wish Project is to help families in 
need in Merrimack Valley. Find out more on our website www.thew-
ishproject.org or call us at 866-947-4360.

90 Pawtucket Blvd.  Tyngsborough, MA 
We  hold our meetings on the 1st Tuesday
of the month at 7 p.m. all veterans are welcome with 180 days or 
more of active duty. Come down and join us for a meeting.
God Bless America.

AMVETS  Post #247 
Robert D. Pelletier

     “ALWAYS READY TO SERVE OUR VETERANS”
AMVETS National Website:   http://www.amvets.org/

OFFICERS: Commander: William A. Beaton; 1st Vice: John Mc-
Dermott; Adjutant: John Cogan; Finance: vacant; Judge Advocate: 
Roland Milliard; Provos Marshal: Roland Russell; Chalplain: Rod 
Woods. E-Board: Steven Harris, John Dombrowski, Ron Russell. 

http://www.thewishproject.org
http://www.thewishproject.org


Circle Health 
and Wellness 
Expo
Join Circle Health and partners to learn  
how to keep your body and mind healthy. 

Expo will feature:

· Health education

· Wellness screening

· Massage therapy

·  Stress management  
education

· Raffle prizes

· And much more!

Saturday, November 4 
11:00am-2:00pm, FREE

Pheasant Lane Mall 
310 Daniel Webster Hwy 

Nashua, NH 
In front of the food court

Drop-in event, 
no registration required.

Admission, screenings, and  
services are FREE!

Call 1-877-LGH-WELL 
(1-877-544-9355) or visit 

www.lowellgeneral.org/health 
to learn more.

Lowell General Hospital   |      Circle Home   |   Our Community of Physicians
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